Mayor's Newsletter

February 2017

Mahone Bay, Nova Scotia



Are you willing to represent your Town?

Council is looking for a nominee to represent the Town of Mahone Bay on the **Western**

Regional Housing Authority Board.

If you are a resident of Mahone Bay and interested in learning more about serving on this very important external board as a Town representative, please contact Town Hall by email at clerk@townofmahonebay.ca, by phone at 902-624-8327 or stop in at 493 Main Street.

Dog News!



The Town of Mahone Bay has contracted a new Animal Control Officer. If you have concerns about a lost or roaming dog, please contact Town Hall directly at

902-624-8327. If it is outside of regular business hours, contact Scotia Business Centre at 902-543-3251.

If you have not yet registered your dog for his or her 2017 Dog Tag, please come to Town Hall to get your FREE dog tag. Dog registration must be renewed every calendar year. There is no fee to register your dog (but there is a \$5 fee for a replacement tag). Registering your dog helps us get your pooch home quickly.

Yay Mahone Bay!

Data from the 2016 shows that the population of Mahone Bay has shown a 9.9% increase since 2011. Mahone Bay has seen the largest population increase of any municipality in the province!



Congratulations Lloyd!

We are pleased to announce that **Lloyd Westhaver** has been named the
Town of Mahone Bay 2017
Representative Volunteer.

Thank you, Lloyd, for the many hours that you contribute to our Town.

Road Construction Summer 2017

The Town of Mahone Bay is working with an engineer to develop designs for water main replacement and storm/wastewater separation on Pleasant and Clairmont Streets.

This work will happen in the summer of 2017 and residents should expect significant traffic disruption on those roads due to street excavation.

More information about what to expect will be released once designs have been finalized.



Winter Parking Ban

The Town of Mahone Bay follows the winter parking ban, in accordance with Section 139 of the Motor Vehicle Act. Vehicles shall not be left, attended or

unattended, on a street or part of a street in a way that obstructs snow removal during or after a storm, or in any way obstructs winter maintenance such as salting. Vehicles that are in the way of road maintenance will be ticketed and/or towed at the owner's expense.

A reminder that in the event of a snow storm on Waste Collection Day, please remember to keep your waste bins, particularly your Green Carts, off the streets and sidewalks to avoid interference with snow clearing.